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September 30, 2022 

Transmitted Electronically 

Barbara Nielsen 
Cyprus Amax Minerals Company 
333 N. Central Avenue     
Phoenix, AZ  85004 

Re:    Satra Concentrates, Steubenville 
Remediation Response 
Correspondence 

    Remedial Response 
    Jefferson County 
    441001068

 
Division of Environmental Response and Revitalization 
 
Subject: Ohio EPA Approval – Workplan for Completing Mill Building Floor    

 Sampling 
 
Dear Ms. Nielsen: 
 
On September 2, 2022, the Ohio EPA Division of Environmental Response and Revitalization 
(DERR) received the Workplan for Completing Mill Building Floor and BUSTR Delineation 
Sampling, for the former Satralloy facility in Jefferson County, Ohio.  The workplan was 
submitted by Golder on behalf of Cypress Amax Minerals Company. 
 
Ohio EPA has no comments on the sampling proposed for the Mill Building floors, and 
approves that portion of the workplan.  Please note that Ohio EPA does not have jurisdictional 
authority to approve sampling plans related to Cyprus Amax’s BUSTR obligations.  Based on 
our September 26, 2022, conversation, I understand that the portions of the workplan related 
to BUSTR sampling were provided for informational  purposes only, and that Cyprus Amax is 
following BUSTR guidance for that part of the sampling program. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (740) 380-5244 or 
kevin.ohara@epa.ohio.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kevin O’Hara 
Geologist 
Division of Environmental Response and Revitalization 
 
KO/kp 
 
ec:  Kristy Hunt, DERR-SEDO 
 Melisa Witherspoon, DERR-CO 
 Lisa Shook, DERR-CO 
 Sam Staschiak, DERR-CO 

mailto:kevin.ohara@epa.ohio.gov

